
 

18 Link Drive, Binghamton, NY 13902 
Telephone 585.484.6810 
www.nyseg.com, www.rge.com, lacole@nyseg.com 
 
An equal opportunity employer 

 

 

 

  

 

 July 15, 2021 

 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips 

Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 

Re: Case 19-E-0378 - Proceeding on Motion of the Commission as to the Rates, 

Charges, Rules and Regulations of New York State Electric & Gas Corporation 

for Electric Service. 

  

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 

New York State Electric & Gas Corporation (“NYSEG” or “the Company”) is transmitting for 

filing in compliance with the New York State Public Service Commission’s (the “Commission”) 

Order Approving Electric and Gas Rate Plans In Accord With Joint Proposal, With 

Modifications, issued and effective on November 19, 2020 (the “Order”), in the above-

referenced proceeding.  The tariff leaf will become effective August 16, 2021.     

 

  

 P.S.C. No. 120 – Electric, Schedule for Electric Service 

 Leaf No. 124, Revision 25 

 Leaf No. 262, Revision 27 

   

 

Purpose of Filing 

The Company is filing tariff revisions in further compliance of the Order to NYSEG’s Service 

Class No. 1 (Residential Service) and Service Class No. 8 (Residential – Day Night Service) 

Seasonal electric information to show the annual minimum delivery service amount for Rate 

Year 2 and Rate Year 3.  The annual minimum delivery service amount for seasonal customers 

has historically reflected twelve months of Customer Charges plus actual bill issuance charges. 

 

 
 

 

 

Lori A. Cole 
Manager - Regulatory & Tariffs 
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Newspaper Publication 

The Company requests a waiver of publication of these proposed changes in accordance with 

Section 66(12)(b) of the Public Service Law and 16 NYCRR Section 720-8.1, as the Company 

has completed its publication of Rate Year 2 changes1. 

 

Company Contacts  

If there are any questions concerning this filing, please contact Kathy Grande at 

Kathy_Grande@rge.com or me at (585) 484-6810.  

 

 Respectfully submitted, 

  
 Lori A. Cole 

 

Enclosures 

                                                        

1 Proof of publication and affidavits were submitted to the Commission on May 10, 2021. 

 Received: 07/21/2021 

mailto:Kathy_Grande@rge.com

